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          Last Friday we were able to take our walking field trip to downtown Cassopolis to start gathering information for our project – making and publishing brochures about Cassopolis to be distributed throughout the village.  We plan to include facts about Cassopolis as well as a “kid friendly” section with some games in the brochure.  This project includes integrated subject areas of Reading, Writing, Social Studies, Agency, and Collaboration .
          In Writing, student have also been working on narratives.  We are using the 4-Square model to help focus ideas, develop details, and work on sentence structure.  Students will be working on a rough draft this week about why they like the season of autumn.
         Along with our project, in Reading we are studying features of informational text.  This has been a focus across Social Studies, Science, and Making Meaning.  Student also read literary and informational text in the AR program.  A goal is set each month for students to reach and receive a grade.  The goal for the month of November is 6 points.  Students should be bringing home books to read most nights.  If you child is not doing this, please address this problem with him/her.
          Spelling words are sent home each Monday with students to practice for the test on Friday.  We also spend time in class working on sorting, writing, and gluing Spelling words in a Spelling journal.  If you child is not bringing their words home to study each Monday, please address this problem with him/her.  There will not be Spelling the week of Thanksgiving, but we will be working on phonics and vocabulary skills.
          In Math, we continue to work with whole numbers.  We have worked with place value, comparing numbers, adding & subtracting number, and will begin rounding numbers this week.  A few students need to make up the last quiz from Friday, so those will be sent home later this week after we have had time to review.  At home, students should be working on basic addition and subtraction facts to improve accuracy and speed.  They may also begin practicing multiplication and division, as we will start that unit next month.  Students receive homework on Wednesday with it being due on Friday.  Unfortunately, several students are choosing not to do this work, which effects their grade.  If you child is not bringing home their Math homework, please address this problem with him/her.  There will not be a Math homework assignment the week of Thanksgiving.  
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There will be a full ½ day of school on Wednesday, 11/21/18, due to the short week/Thanks- giving holiday.  This means no delayed start.  The school day for students will be from 7:45 a.m. to 11:15 a.m.
                          


	

